#### **MEMBERS:**

Jessica King, Chairman Rose Hallings Cindy Ingalsbe Jean Allison Konner Frost-Oster

The meeting began at 6:32 PM.

# **POWER CEMETERY:**

The Farmington settler plaque has been placed. Ms. Ingalsbe said that she will get the remaining payment owed to Mr. Dave Cooper for the installation of the plaque. The members discussed types of flowers they would like to place around the posts of the sign. They are looking at crocus, daffodils, or mini tulips. Ms. King will look into bulbs they can plant this fall.

#### **HATHAWAY CEMETERY:**

The signs at Hathaway cemetery have not been put up. Mr. Dave Bloom has been working on headstones. There are stakes and tape around some headstones he is working on and some stones are covered with bags to help them dry.

Mr. Dave Bloom will need to be reimbursed the cost of the materials for future headstone repairs.

## **SALEM CEMETERY:**

Ms. Hallings and Ms. Allison visited Salem cemetery and thought that it looked good. There is one headstone that has been partially knocked out of place that should be fixed.

#### **ADVERTISING:**

Mr. Frost-Oster will look into putting together a facebook page for the Historic Preservation Commission. They will be able to advertise and post upcoming events and to share with other Victor/Farmington groups. They will also look into making sure their facebook gets placed on the Town of Farmington website.

Ms. Ingalsbe said that they do advertise through the Farmington Chamber of Commerce, Penny Saver, and the Daily Messenger.

The members discussed and decided that Ms. King would create separate flyers to advertise their presentation.

Ms. Allison said that she can hang flyers at the Victor Library and Ms. King will hang them at Wood Library.

## **FALL PRESENTATIONS:**

Ms. King has sent an e-mail to Mr. Preston Pierce asking if would do a presentation and Ms. Ingalsbe will speak to Mr. Ben Falter. Ms. Allison will speak to Ms. Donna Herendeen.

## **FUTURE PROJECTS:**

The members discussed different ideas of future projects.

The members discussed creating a map of Powers Cemetery.

The members talked about the round house depot located in Manchester. Ms. Hallings said that she will try to find any information on the depot during WWII.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

The next meeting will be held on September 11, 2025 at 6:30 PM.

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes.